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Bicentennial Celebration in Thurles  26/10/16 

To mark the arrival of the Brothers in Thurles in 1816 a Mass of Celebration and 
Thanksgiving was held in Thurles CBS Secondary School on October 26th. The 
many Brothers present were delighted with the celebration. As we listened to Tim 
Coffey, Deputy Principal in the secondary school, Tiernan O’Donnell (past pupil of 
Clonkeen), Principal of the secondary school, and Bríd Ryan, Principal of Scoil Ail-
bhe (primary school) we were heartened that the schools are in the hands of peo-
ple imbued with the vision and values of Edmund Rice. The Thurles schools can 
face the future with confidence under such wonderful leadership. 

The oldest Brother present on the night, Paddy Gravin, met a past pupil, Larry 
Burke, a vet. Larry told me about his experience in school. Larry did A levels in 
three science subjects. This was made possible by the one-to-one help he received 
from Paddy.  

About fifteen priests, all past pupils except the school chaplain, Fr. Vincent O’Con-
nell, concelebrated. One of them was the holder of two Harty Cup (Munster Senior 
Schools Hurling) medals! Tim Coffey told us that there are currently 25 priests min-
istering in the Cashel diocese who are past pupils of Thurles. 

Sincerest congratulations to the organising committee, headed by Tim Coffey, for 
the  manner in which they organised the Mass of Thanksgiving and Celebration. 

Jim Donovan 

Tiernan O'Donnell( principal Thurles CBS),  Seamus Gill, Luke Kiely,  
Declan Lawless( G.P. and past pupil),      Maretta Dunphy (retired teacher ) and Frank  
Paddy Gravin, Larry Burke(vet and past pupil).     Walsh 

 

We would like to 

send Christmas 

Blessings to all 

Christian Brothers 

and the Edmund 

Rice Network 

throughout the 

world and best 

wishes for  2017 



The Province Spirituality Group 

 

We are attempting to support the Brothers and the ERN in their spiritual journey. The group is 
keenly aware that people are in different places on this journey. Fr. Thomas Berry said that we are 
now living between stories; the old story with which we were all reared and which gave such pow-
erful meaning to our lives and the new story which attempts to situate our faith understanding in 
the context of the insights of modern science, particularly in regard to the origins and evolution of 
the universe. This new story challenges the way we understand concepts like incarnation, redemp-
tion, and the humanity/divinity of Jesus. 

The first goal of the Nairobi chapter calls us ‘To engage with one another as we are drawn to Mys-
tery in the day-to-day events of our lives, and in personal and communal reflection on the Jesus 
and Edmund stories, in light of the evolving universe story.ô We invited Brothers and others to 
join in cluster groups to engage in this communal reflection as outlined in the Chapter goal. There 
are a number of these groups currently active. Anyone currently not involved in an active cluster 
group, but who would like to be part of a cluster group, is invited to contact Jim Donovan 
(jimfdonovancfc@gmail.com or 086-3627008). 

We are attempting to highlight the challenges of Climate Change in light of Pope Francis’s encycli-
cal Laudato ‘Si, and decided at our last meeting that taking a regular slot in the European Province 
newsletter would be one way to address this challenge. This is in accord with the third Chapter 
Goal: ‘To be in right relationship as brother with each other, with people made poor and with the 
whole earth community, conscious that being brother is our pathway to our being evangelised and 
transformed.ô Pope Francis makes it quite clear that we need to hear both the cry of the poor and 
the cry of the earth. 

We hope to organise the Good Friday ritual again in 2017, as has been done for the past two 
years. We are also planning to produce a booklet (novena style) for the feast day of Edmund on 
May 5

th
 next. A retreat for the Brothers and Network in the summer of 2018 is currently being 

planned. 

Note: The Province Spirituality Group (PSG) consists of the following: Dominic Sassi (chair), Mon-
ica O’Reilly, Vivek da Silva, Denis Gleeson, Brian Monaghan, John Hearne, Fergus Reilly, Tom 
Costello, Jim Donovan. 

mailto:jimfdonovancfc@gmail.com


 

 

 

The Dublin 8 Community Education Centre held their 20 year celebration in the Mansion House on the 

3rd of November.  This was a joyous occasion for all the staff, learners and board members of D8CEC. 

The centre was established in 1996 under the auspices of the Christian Brothers and was managed at 

the time by Br Brian Molloy. Over the years the centre has provided second chance education to a large 

number of adults both from within and outside the local area.  Up until January 2004 the centre was lo-

cated in the Francis Street CBS primary school where it had the use of a computer room and a large 

parent’s room as well as a small office. Due to the increase in pupil numbers in the CBS and the de-

mand for space the centre relocated. Since then the centre moved to 5 different locations, each year the 

number of learners attending the centre grew and the demand for classes increased.  In January 2014 

the centre opened the doors to their new building in Synge Street, Dublin 8. 

At present the Dublin 8 Community Education Centre is a QQI Quality Assured Centre and provides lev-

el 3, 4 & 5 courses as well as one-to-one literacy classes which are always in great demand. A high per-

centage of the learners attending the centre are early school leavers and are long term unemployed. 

Over the last 6 years the centre has seen a huge increase in learners attending that are short time un-

employed.  The centre delivers high standard courses that meet the community’s needs. It provides sec-

ond chance education for all, as well  as vital social support for many of the learners and in some cases  

helps combat isolation, depression and other issues. 

The 20 year celebration was a great success; there were old 

learners, new learners, funders, old staff, current staff and 

Board members in attendance on the night. It was amazing to 

hear some of the success stories of past learners. In attend-

ance was a gentleman by the name of Brendan Corrigan who 

had attended the centre when it was located in James Street 

in 2006. Brendan came to D8CEC to attend Literacy classes; 

he had only attended primary school and had no second level 

education. Back in 2006 Brendan wanted to return to educa-

tion to focus on his reading and writing skills, as he felt they needed a lot of attention. Over 4 years at-

tending D8CEC Brendan completed QQI Levels 3, 4 & 5 courses and left D8CEC in 2011 to begin a 

new chapter of his life; to begin a course in Liberties College. Brendan informed us at our 20 year cele-

bration that he now holds 2 FETAC level 7 awards and wanted to thank D8CEC for giving him the 

chance and opportunity to return to second chance education. Brendan’s story gives you the picture of 

what D8CEC is all about; there are many stories similar to Brendan’s and there will be many new stories 

to come over the next 20 years we hope.  

At the 20 year celebration we presented Br Brian Molloy with a crystal clock, engraved with a scripture of 

1996 to 2016 from the classroom to the community. I think these words are extremely poignant, the edu-

cation, knowledge and confidence the learners receive from returning to education not only change their 

lives but their family’s lives, and I will end with these words. Education has the power of pulling families 

from poverty. 

 Rachel Morrissey 



Ψ{¢L[[ {ha9.h5¸Υ ±ƻƛŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ /ƘŀƴƎŜΩ - ! photographic Exhibition, Film Screening and Panel Discus-

sion on Homelessness took place on 2nd December in Belfast. It was facilitated by the Westcourt 

Centre as part of Homelessness Awareness Week 2016.  The event incorporated a photographic 

exhibition and two short films which were produced by men and women from Mater Dei family ser-

vice, Morning Star House, Simon Community NI and The Welcome Organisation.  

Attached are more details provided by Cormac McArt of the Westcourt Centre. 

Christmas Party in Synge Street 

The annual Christmas Party for Brothers took 
place in Synge Street on Sunday, 11th Decem-
ber. A great afternoon was had by all those who 
attended. There are many people to be thanked 
for their input in organising and hosting this event 
including: Ruth and Brenda who organised the 
event, Br Dermot Ambrose and the Brothers in 
Synge for hosting the event and decorating the 
room, Francis and Alex for preparing the party 
food.. 

Many thanks to Joe Tynan for organising the 
singing and being M.C. on the day and to both 
musicians, Gerry Flynn and Criostóir Begley for a wonderful afternoon. 

 

 

Prayers please for the repose of the soul of  

Brother Arthur Berchmans Magill who died on 17 November 2016 

Edmund Doherty, brother of Br.Fred Doherty, who died recently in London  

Fr Tony Boyhan died 13th December, brother of Br. Tom Boyhan and the late Br. 
Matthew Boyhan 

Michael de Barra, brother of Br. Donal de Barra, died today in Cork. 


